Village of Third Lake
Lakes Commission
June 29, 2020 @ 7:00 p.m.

Minutes

Chairman Morthorst called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

. Present: Mike Delacluyse, Matt Delacluyse, Hillstrom, Kure, Rohrer,
Also Present: Clerk Hope, Mayor Buckley

. Approval of Minutes May 26, 2020

Motion by Kure seconded by Mike DeLacluyse to approve the minutes of the May
26, 2020 Lakes Commission meeting.

Open to the Floor

. Discussion

A. Commissioner candidate — Chairman Morthorst introduced David Von Breisen as
a candidate for the open position on the Lakes Committee.

B. Fitness Swimming — Chairman Morthorst reported that there was an incident on
Third Lake with a motorboat and a swimmer who was not wearing protective
colors or have a spotter. Swimmer has acknowledged he should have been more
careful.

C. Carp Fishing — Hillstrom reported that he will contact the carp fishermen and find
out if they will be catching carp this season. President Buckley reported that there
have been complaints about carp fishermen shining bright lights shining into
residents’ homes on Druce Lake and he will speak with the fishermen.

D. No Wake Buoys — Morthorst reported that all village buoys are in the lake and are
150 ft away from shore.

E. VLMP (Volunteer Lake Monitoring Program) — Morthorst reported that he took
water samples to the Lake County Health Department lab last week. Water
samples will be taken from Third Lake and Druce Lake through September.



F. Fish Survey — Morthorst reported that a fish survey will be conducted on Third
Lake and Druce Lake sometime between mid-September and mid-October.

G. LCHD (Lake County Health Dept) status — Morthorst reported that testing has been
delayed one month due to COVID-19 and will be testing will be extended until
September.

H. Boat Registrations — Deputy Clerk Smith reported that 173 boats are registered
with the Village.

I. Village Boat Launch — Deputy Clerk Smith reported that residents are not required
to purchase a Village Launch key.

J. Ski Course — Deputy Clerk Smith reported that there were two complaints regarding
the water ski course. The skiers are starting very early in the morning and are

driving the boat very close to shore. Smith reported that the complaints were made
prior to the buoys being placed.

6. Open to the Floor

President Buckley reported that Lake County Sheriff has not been able to give the
Village a schedule for lake patrol since there has been a reduction in the Lake County
budget due to COVID-19. Buckley reported that when the lake patrol comes to Third
Lake, it will be out on a short notice and probably for a two hour limit.

7. Adjournment

Motion to adjourn by Kure, seconded by Mike DeLacluyse at 7:42 p.m.

Voice Vote: All Ayes, No Nays MOTION CARRIED

Respectfully Submitted by,
Michelle Smith
Deputy Village Clerk



